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  January 26, 2021 

 

Dear Resident,   

   

At the beginning of summer 2020, the Township of Whitewater Region 

retained Jp2g Consultants Inc. (Jp2g) to commence the design for Olmstead-

Jeffrey Lake Road rehabilitation.   

 

Project Description 

 

The project includes 7.2km of Olmstead-Jeffrey Lake Road from Highway 17 

to Magnesium Road (County Road 48) shown graphically in the attached key 

map.  

 

The construction project consists of grading, replacement of the hard surface, 

culverts, and guard rails.  Safety will be addressed by improving sight 

distances, reducing speed, standardized roadway widths and signage. 

 

Project Result and Timing 

 

The project is currently in the design stage and construction is planned to 

begin spring/ summer with completion in fall of 2021. 

 

Funding 

 

Council of the Township of Whitewater Region has funded the construction of 

Olmstead-Jeffrey Lake Road in the 2021 budget through a long-term 

debenture. 

 

Public Involvement  

 

The virtual public information session will be held on: 

 

Date:  Wednesday, February 10th, 2021 

Time:  6:00 p.m. 

  

The purpose of this information session is to present the scope of the project 

and to obtain public input on the project.  The meeting link can be found on 

the Municipal website at www.whitewaterregion.ca/projects. 

 

Representatives from the Township and Jp2g will be available to discuss the 

project, answer questions and receive comments. 

 

Future Notices 

 

All future notices for this project will be conducted by email and on the 

Township’s website.  The Township encourages you to register to receive e-
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mail communications regarding information and updates pertaining to this 

construction project.  To sign up to obtain notices, please visit 

www.whitewaterregion.ca/projects.  

 

Environmental Assessment 

 

The project is being planned to meet the requirements of Schedule A+ of the 

Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (EA).   

 

Contacts 

 

For further information and/or to provide comments, please contact the 

Manager of Public Works. 

 

Lane Cleroux  

Manager of Public Works 

Township of Whitewater Region 

P.O. Box 40, 44 Main Street 

Cobden, ON   K0J 1K0     

Phone: (613) 646-2282 ext. 128   

E-mail: lcleroux@whitewaterregion.ca 
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